

Karen Buck MP House of Commons London SW1AA 0AA Cycle Grid
City Management and Communities
Westminster City Council
4th Floor West
City Hall
64 Victoria Street
London SW1E 6QP

Tel:

Email: cyclegrid@westminster.gov.uk

My Ref: Central London Cycle Grid 00858

Date: 11 August 2015

Dear Karen Buck MP,

## **DELAMERE TERRACE (CENTRAL LONDON CYCLE GRID)**

Thank you for your letter to Stuart Love dated 9 July 2015 regarding the Camden Town to Little Venice Cycle Quietway. Please accept my apologies for the delayed response.

As your constituent points out, the Camden Town to Little Venice Cycle Quietway will indeed pass along Delamere Terrace. However this section has not yet been consulted on. The consultation that closed on 24 July 2015 did not include Delamere Terrace, nor Blomfield Road, between Warwick Avenue and Westbourne Terrace Road.

This section of the Cycle Quietway will be consulted on later this year, along with proposals for the Transport for London controlled junction of Blomfield Road and Maida Vale. We will include your constituent's details in this consultation.

Yours sincerely,



Central London Cycle Grid Team
City Management and Communities